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Fall 2016 
EALA History & Alumni Efforts Recap… 
Elgin Area Leadership Academy was founded in 1990.  
The curriculum provides broad-based leadership 
perspectives to familiarize participants with the 
needs, opportunities and resources in the Elgin area.  
More than 475 individuals have graduated from the 
Academy volunteering in virtually all aspects of the 
community. 
 

 
Don Waters, Ruth Munson, and Dan Fox 

 

During our Leadership Academy experience, we were 
asked: “What have you done to make Elgin a better 
place?” As alumni, we have been given a great 
opportunity to answer that question individually. The 
question we ask ourselves is: “How can leadership 
alumni continue the quest set for us by Dan, Don and 
the community that supported us through Leadership 
Academy?” 
 

A group of alumni with a shared interest of organizing 
our EALA Alumni set out to see if there would be an 
interest in the greater Alumni group. Last September 
a survey was sent to over 400 alumni.  The results 
showed interest in continued participation in 
Leadership through an alumni group. 
 

 

Alumni Survey Results help pave the way… 
Of the 70 responses, 66 people said they would be interested 
in participating in alumni activities 1-4 times a year, most were 
concerned about time and commitment. 
Activities with the highest response ratio: 

 Seminars/Workshops (78%) 

 Networking Opportunities (69%) 

 Community Service (69%) 
 

68 people shared what other organizations they belong to or 
have leadership roles in, showing that our alumni continue to 
remain active and engaged in the community. 
 

Most want to be communicated with via e-mail, then 
Facebook and the Chamber newsletter. 
39 said they would join the steering committee… perhaps one 
of them is you! 
 

When asked what one wish they have to change Elgin for the 
better, responders said: 

 Improve school system 

 Roads 

 Feelings of safety and security 

 Perception of Elgin 

 More globalized 

 Sustainability of volunteers and fundraising 

 More community participation from minority groups to 
better represent the diverse population, more embracing 
of diversity and multi-cultural opportunities 

 More networking and getting to know current leaders 

 Eliminate poverty and homelessness 

 Job opportunities 

 Violence protection program 

 Focus on physical fitness and health 

 Funding help for those suffering from mental illnesses 
 

View the Current EALA Alumni List at 
https://www.elginchamber.com/EALAAlumni 

 
 

   

 

Creating connections 
between community 

and emerging and established leaders 
 

 

https://www.elginchamber.com/EALAAlumni
http://elginchamber.com/membership/elgin-area-leadership-academy
http://elginchamber.com/


 

 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜΚ  ²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ŦƻŎǳǎΚΦΦΦ 
The steering committee looked to other Leadership Alumni groups around the country and found varying 
organizational types. Our survey results indicate a common interest to leverage the talent of Elgin Area 
Leadership Area alumni, share resources, network, and give back through community service, focusing mainly 
on: 
 Continuing relationships formed during the academy and encourage networking between emerging and 

established leaders 

 Remaining informed on community issues 

 Assisting with leadership academy 

 Providing connecting opportunities for graduates of the academy to maintain and enhance their relationships with 
each other and the community 

 Actively working to advance the community through advocacy on key issues 

 Increasing the understanding of community needs  
 

 
June Kick-OŦŦ 9ǾŜƴǘΧ 
A great group of enthusiastic leadership 
alumni attended our kickoff event in June. We 
reviewed the history of leadership with Dan 
and discussed efforts underway for an alumni 
group.  Some friendly competition between 
classes ensued and a conscientious and 
unanimous decision was made to move 
forward! 
  

Katie Michel (2013), Terry Gray (2011) and Kim Dewis (2013) 

    
 

hƴ ǘƘŜ IƻǊƛȊƻƴΧ 
 

January 25, 2017 

Ethical Leadership Docudrama 

VIP EALA Alumni reception before the start of the event 
 

February 11, 2017 
The Why of Leadership 

and Leadership Needs of Local Organizations 
A morning workshop led by Erik Andersen 

 
Spring/Summer 2017 

What comes after EALA?  What’s happening with Alumni? 

NEW Leadership graduates meet up with Alumni 
 

 

        
What can YOU do NOW? 

Stay informed via email from the steering committee and via the Alumni LinkedIn group! 
Contact your Leadership class- invite them to alumni events! 

Think about what roles you are interested in for EALA Alumni and share your ideas with the rest of the group! 
Interested in being a part of the steering committee??  We’d love to have you.  Let us know! 

 

 

Did you know?!!  EALA Alumni have a LinkedIn group? 

Please ask to join if you aren’t already a member  https://www.linkedin.com/groups/4004263  

 

Have thoughts and ideas for future 
EALA Alumni Newsletters? 
 

-Segment on past projects 
-Where are they now? 
-What is leadership? 
-What have you done for Elgin? 
-What would make Elgin better? 
-Book suggestions 
-Leadership quotes 
 

Please share them! 
Email Carol Gieske:  
mailto:cgieske@elginchamber.com 

 
 

https://www.linkedin.com/groups/4004263
mailto:cgieske@elginchamber.com

